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This is a decision paper.

TO:

Members of the Hardin County Board of Education

FROM:

Nannette Johnston 

SUBJECT:
Hardin County Schools Wellness Policy Revision, Assessment, Plan for Improvement, and Report Card      
Discussion:


State law requires that  local boards of education complete their assessments of nutrition and physical activity by January 30 each year and present information to parents and others.  The parental report can be presented via our web site.  The summary information along with the Plan for Improvement is submitted to Frankfort.

If you’ll recall, one section of the 2004 Child Nutrition Reauthorization Act requires all school districts that participate in the National School Lunch Program have local wellness policies in place by July 1, 2006.  The new law says that, at a minimum, the local policies should include:

· goals for nutrition education, physical activity, and nutrition guidelines selected by the local educational agency for all foods available on each school campus; 

· establishing a plan for measuring implementation of the local wellness policy
To meet the intent of the law, Hardin County Schools Wellness Committee drafted and the board approved the initial policy last year.  This year, the policy has been revised and the updated annual evaluation and plan for improvement along with the parent report card have been developed.

You’ll find attached the following documents that need board approval

· Hardin County Schools Wellness Policy --revised

· Assessment of Hardin County Schools Child Nutrition and Physical Activities Programs

· Improvement Plan for Hardin County Schools Child Nutrition and Physical Activity Programs 

· Hardin County Schools District Nutrition and Physical Activity Report Card 

In developing the documents listed above for child nutrition and physical activity, committee representatives attended a state training meeting and then utilized information provided by KDE as a basis for the reports.

Members of the Hardin County Schools’ Wellness Committee are:  Karen Blaiklock, Manager, Community/Industry Ed. HMH Community; April Church, Parent/District School  Nurse; Bill Dennison, Principal; Carol Chitwood, Acting Associate Superintendent of Instructional Services; Sara Kuhn, Teacher, Nona Croom, Special Ed Teacher, Bill Wooldridge, Teacher and President of the local teachers organization,  Liz Tabb, Health/FRYSC Coordinator; and Janey Thornton, Chairperson/Director of Child Nutrition; Marcella Gillenwater, Secretary.
RECOMMENDED MOTION:


I move we accept the revised Wellness Policy, the Assessment of Hardin County Schools Child Nutrition and Physical Activities Programs,  the Improvement Plan for Child Nutrition and Physical Activity Programs, and the District Nutrition and Physical Activity Report Card.
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